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Document prepared by the Secretariat

 AUTONUM  
When finalizing the revision of WIPO Standard ST.14, in December 1999, the Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG) agreed to request the United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO) and the European Patent Office (EPO) to examine the URL provided for in Example 6 of paragraph 13 of the revised Standard ST.14.  The two Offices were requested to investigate whether such an extended form of the URL would be necessary for the identification of an electronic document under the current policy set out in Standard ST.14 (see paragraphs 23 to 25 of document SCIT/WG/2/12).

 AUTONUM  
Subsequent to the above-mentioned request by the SDWG, the Trilateral Offices have discussed the matter on the basis of a study made by the USPTO and reached agreement that no changes need to be made to Example 6 in paragraph 13.  At the same time, the Trilateral Offices recommend that a footnote be added to the first paragraph following sub‑paragraph 13(iv), or elsewhere in Standard ST.14.  The footnote should provide

information explaining how to obtain useful information from a URL even if it is no longer active.  The following text is suggested for the footnote:

1  It should be noted that while an Internet address citation resulting from a search by a search engine may no longer be an active (i.e., usable) Internet address, it may contain information which could be of use in locating the cited document or web page.  For example, the home page where the document was found or the contents of the search statement may be located within the Internet address and can provide valuable information especially when considered along with the other information contained in the citation (e.g., title, author, publication date, standard identifier, etc.).  Queries to the Webmaster or other staff of the relevant Internet home page may also be helpful.  

The proposal by the Trilateral Offices is contained in Annex I to this document.

 AUTONUM  
The Secretariat has inserted the proposed amendment on pages 5 and 7 of WIPO Standard ST.14, which appears as Annex II to this document.

 AUTONUM  
The SDWG is invited to consider the proposal made by the Trilateral Offices and to agree on its reflection in Standard ST.14.

[Annexes follows]

